
LEARNING           RESPECT           RESPONSIBILITY           SAFETY                

The Wallsend Way:  Successful learners show respect, take responsibility and make 
safe choices. 

1 February 2019 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
We have been able to form classes today. Some classes have moved location and the table below will help 

you to locate the class.  

Class  / Role Teacher Location 

KC Mrs Kate Cummings C Block 

KM Mrs Shannon Merry  (Relieving Assistant Principal) C Block 

1/2D Mrs Alison Dobbie A Block 

1/2M Mrs Fairlie McNicol C Block 

1/2O Ms Karen O’Donnell C Block 

1/2S Miss Emma Summerville A Block 

3S Mrs Elizabeth Sykes (Assistant Principal) B Block 

3/4H Miss Elizabeth Hughes B Block 

4/5D Miss Michelle Drummond B Block 

5/6P Miss Carly Phillips B Block 

6H Mr Duane Harrison G Block 

3/6J Mrs Ruth Jeston G Block 

Teacher Librarian Mrs Rhonda Creasey Library 

Technology & Support Programs Mr Joel Dedman Various 

Support Programs Mr William Barlow-Smith Various 

Learning & Support Teacher Miss Emma Smurthwaite Contact Office 

RFF/Band Coordinator Mrs Natalie Hannah Contact Office 

Deputy Instructional Leader K-2 Mrs Jane Pankhurst Contact Office 

Deputy Instructional Leader 3-6 Mrs Kate Quinnell Contact Office 

Assistant Principal Mrs Frances Brown Contact Office 

School Administration Manager Mrs Kay Dunford Office 

School Administration Officer Mrs Kim Melliger Office 

School Administration Officer Mrs Sharon Dare (Wednesdays) Office 



Class  / Role Teacher Location 

School Administration Officer  Mrs Elizabeth Mitchell Library 

School Learning Support Officer 3/6J Mrs Michelle Mellen G Block 

School Learning Support Officer Mrs Sally Stewardson   Various 

School Learning Support Officer Mrs Sue Ward Various 

School Learning Support Officer Mr Nabeel Tawfiq Various 

School Community Liaison Officer Mrs Maree Gilchrist A Block 

School General Assistant Mr Kim Swinburn Contact Office 

School Counsellor Mrs Monica Mlynarczyk Contact Office 

School Chaplain Mr Rob Branham Contact Office 

School Band Tutor Mrs Lisa Pockran Contact Office 

ESL Teacher Mrs Lauri Hakkansson Contact Office 

School Cleaner Miss Rhiannon  Various 

So as you can see we have quite a few changes. Nevertheless, I am sure our Wallsendians are resilient 
enough to cope. 
  
Our classes are quite large with no room for changes. Kindergarten will start on Monday 4 February having 
completed Best Start. Their finish time is 3.10pm.  
 
Please make sure you have pick up arrangements clear with your child before you part way each morning 
as we are unable to deliver change of routine messages to students. 
 
Thank you for your patience this week. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Sandra Colman 
PRINCIPAL 


